                  CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX

                       General Membership Meeting
                                       July 12, 2016

General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith @ 6 pm. There were 6 Officers, 4 Directors and 11 Members at large present. The May meeting minutes were approved by all as were the June meeting minutes.  No corrections were made to either month. Vice President Jerry Stroh made the motion to accept – Youth Director Tiger McNeil seconded the motion.
New Business
Tresurer Mike Schnell stated the USAYESS shoot went well and they are working on dates for next year. President Otis Smith stated that the Club needs the 4H and Scholastic kids to help with Club shoots. It was stated by Vice President Jerry Stroh and Director Bobby Miller that the kids need to become more involved in the Club.   The youth get a discount for shooting and local 4H and Scholatic shooters pay a reduced fee for Trap and Skeet.  The fee needs to be equal - $35.00 per hunderd per shooter for each shotgun venue. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that the fees should on a case by case basis. There was a great deal of discussion with no results. Director Dave Ruhl stated that he only wants to open Wednesdays and Sundays no tournaments. Need to find someone to do all or tournaments for Skeet. President Otis Smith talked about card gate – a little more than $14,000 for gate and installation.  TCT West will come up with a bid for internet and maintaining gate cards. Member at large Karen Spearing asked about extra cards for spouses. The cards will be $5 each with an extra $5 for spouse card per membership. The fee to be refunded if  member does not renew and can be reissued.  Director Mike Cannella asked about WiFi – TCT West will give bid.  
Old Business
Dicrector Justin Esser asked about gun raffle.  Vice President Jerry Stroh said the 221 tickets have been sold to the tune of $4420.00.
Venue Managers Report
All monies have been turned in to Treasurer.
Directors Report
Youth Director Tiger McNeil stated that the 4H shoot had 30-40 shooters.  All ranges were mowed and garbage cans emptied. 5 Youth shooter from Park County won a trip and Pickle Ramero won high overall – shotgun shooter.  Trophies will be at the Park County Fair.
For the Good of the Order
Nothing

Motion to adjourn by Treasurer Mike Schnell and seconded by Director Mike Cannella.  Adjourn at @6:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Otis E. Smith – President                             Katie Brass - Secretary

